
 

February 24, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Richard Proehl, Chairperson 

House Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 581-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Proehl: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2269 by House Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2269 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2269 would increase the fee for a certificate of title from $10 to $20.  The additional 

$10 would be directed to a special fund for the county treasurer. 

 

 According to the Department of Revenue, there were 1,154,214 titles issued in calendar 

year 2016.  Using this figure, it is estimated that $11,542,140 would be directed to county 

treasure special funds starting in FY 2018.  The Department would incur additional programming 

costs of $5,302 in FY 2018 to update information systems and databases.  Any fiscal effect 

associated with HB 2269 is not reflected in The FY 2018 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue 

 Ben Cleeves, Transportation 

 Melissa Wangemann, Association of Counties  


